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     Minutes of December 7, 2006 
 
A meeting of the Board of Health was held on Thursday, December 7, 2006 in the Louis Costa Meeting 
Room located on the first floor at the Municipal Building. The meeting was called to order at 6:08 P.M.  
Present were Board Members Virginia MacDonald R.N., Donald Gillis, Barbara Cannon, Kevin O’Brien, 
Joyce Sullivan, PHN and Sandie Grauds, Community Outreach Worker. 
 
The Board discussed the FY 2008 budget and potential cuts. Barbara Cannon is worried that the Outreach 
Worker position is the lowest paid in the Town and that it has no yearly steps as all other positions. 
Barbara also stated that this Town cannot afford to lose this position. The Board agreed to contact the 
Selectman and ask them not to cut this position. 
 
Barbara Cannon brought up for discussion the subject of CORI checking the Ice Cream vendors. The 
Board voted 3-0 to have vendors show proof of a CORI check. This CORI is to be done in their own home 
towns- not the Town of Hull. It was also voted that the Ice Cream vendors display their price lists and to 
also have them sign this new policy. After 3 violations of the policy, the vendors permit will be revoked. 
Two (2) violations will result in a hearing before the Board. If the vendor does not show up for a hearing 
then their permit will be revoked.    
  

¾ Approved the Minutes of September 14, 2006.  
 

¾ The Director’s Reports for September, October and November 2006 were read and so 
noted. 

 
¾ The Public Health Nurse’s Reports for September, October and November 2006 were read 

and so noted. 
 

¾ The Monthly Statistics for September, October and November 2006 were read and so 
noted. 

 
¾ The Board reviewed the most recent South Shore Tobacco Collaborative Retailer 

Compliance Inspections checks. 
 

¾ The Board was updated on the Annual Inspections being currently conducted. 
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¾ The Board discussed sending a letter to the Hull Light Co. regarding the Town By Law and 
no electricity turn-on without a current Certificate of Occupancy from the BOH. 

   
¾ The Board was updated regarding the Jacobs School mold and sewer backup issues.  

   
They’re being no further business; a motion was made to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. Next 
meeting will be approximately early February. 
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